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1.

Purpose of Summary/Report:
This report sets out the objections to the above proposed order, together with the Director of Development Services' comments thereon.

2.

Recommendations:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in the light of the objections received, the Order should be introduced as originally proposed amended or withdrawn.

It is my recommendation that the Order be amended.

3.

Implications:

3.1

Resources (Finance/Staffing):
No implications.

3.2

Strategy and Performance Review:
No implications.

3.3

Environmental:

No implications.

3.4

Equal Opportunities:

No implications.
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4.

Background
4.1

At the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel meeting on 17th November, 2005 authorisation was given to advertise the intention to make the above mentioned Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.



Objections to the proposal have been received from the following residents, and have not been withdrawn:-



1.
Mr. T. W. Robinson of 302 Liverpool Road, Cadishead.



2.
Mr. Grundy of 304 Liverpool Road, Cadishead.



3.
Mr. Hampson of 306 Liverpool Road, Cadishead.



4.
Mrs. Hampson of 306 Liverpool Road, Cadishead.



5.
Mr. and Mrs. Fleet of 308 Liverpool Road, Cadishead.

5.

Details


All of the above objections relate to the amendment referred to in Schedule II of the 



proposed Order, in particular, the proposal to remove a section of waiting restrictions fronting 

300-312 Liverpool Road.  All residents believe that if the restrictions are removed, this would 

encourage vehicles to park on both sides of the road, which would cause inconvenience, 


nuisance and congestion. 

6.

Conclusions


I have consulted with the Director of Development Services who comments as follows:-



Since the completion of the Cadishead By-Pass, this section of Liverpool Road is no longer 


the A57 and has now been designated as a cul-de-sac.  As restrictions are not normally 


introduced in cul-de-sacs, it was considered, from a highway safety perspective, that 



restrictions were no longer required and that residents would also benefit from the removal.



However, since objections were received to the proposals, consultations were carried out 


with the residents effected and the results were as follows:-



7 consultation letters delivered



6 replies



1 in favour of the removal



5 against the removal



Accordingly, the Director of Development Services can agree to the restrictions remaining (as 

per the majority view of the residents) and to do so would not compromise highway safety.

        A. Westwood
A.R. Eastwood            

Director of Corporate Services
Head of Law and Administration
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